
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

August 13, 2024 
 
 
Ms. Nancy Dippell 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, Suite 100 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Dear Ms. Dippell: 
 
The tariff sheets listed below issued by Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or the 
Company) were filed as a revision of Schedule No. 6, Schedule of Rates for Electricity, on August 13, 2024: 
 
  Filed   Canceling  

 3rd Revised Sheet No. 95 2nd Revised Sheet No. 95 
 7th Revised Sheet No. 95.1 6th Revised Sheet No. 95.1 
 1st Revised Sheet No. 102 Original Sheet No. 102 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 103 1st Revised Sheet No. 103 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 109 1st Revised Sheet No. 109  
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 122 1st Revised Sheet No. 122  
 3rd Revised Sheet No. 123 2nd Revised Sheet No. 123 
 2nd Revised Sheet No. 124 1st Revised Sheet No. 124  

 
These tariff sheets are being issued August 13, 2024, to become effective on and after September 12, 2024.   
 
The purpose of the proposed tariff revisions is to clarify that agreements may be required by Ameren Missouri 
in situations where high voltage service is requested by a customer and that, in certain circumstances, an 
extension allowance is not available.   
 
Ameren Missouri has recently received a significant number of requests for high voltage service and several of 
these potential customers desire commitments from Ameren Missouri in the near term, even though the 
customer and Ameren Missouri will not be able to receive/provide service for several years. These proposed 
tariff revisions will enable the Company to enter into agreements which will reduce the financial impacts for 
Ameren Missouri customers from costs associated with construction projects that are long-term or unusually 
large in nature.   
 
Ameren Missouri asks that this tariff go into effect on or before the 30-day effective date so that it is available 
for use as soon as possible.   
 
The proposed tariffs were shared with the Commission Staff.  The tariffs were also discussed with the Office of 
the Public Counsel prior to filing.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Wendy K. Tatro 
Wendy K. Tatro 
Director and Assistant General Counsel  


